## GUERNYMYNYDD NEWSLETTER OCTUBER 1991

Now the evenings are drawing in would parents make sure that their children have lights on their bikes and be sure the lights work before they go out at night.

DISCO. Saturday 2nd Nov. at the Village Contre. Tickets £2 in aid of Gwarnymynydd Cricket Club funds. Anyone interested please contact Tecwyn Griffiths on Nold 759347.

GWERNYNYNYDD JICCAU GROUP ( VILLAGE APPRAISAL ). Remember Jigsew: At long last, the committee is in a position to report back to the community. A meeting has been arranged at the village centre on Tuesday Nov.12bith at 8pm. Questionaires will be available for collection by those residents who requested there return, any remaining after the meeting will be destroyed.

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION. The annual Manchester Christmas shopping trip is on Saturday 30th Nov. The coach leaves the village centre at 9.30am. and leaves Manchester at 5.45pm. Seats are £4 for adults and £3 for children under ten. Early booking is advised as the coach fills up very quickly. Ring Dilys Davies on Mold 757225 or Lilian Roberts on Mold 759926.

The Annual Meeting of the Association was held recently and officers elected are Graham Humphreys President, Dilys Dailes Vice President, Dlive Sweetman Chairman Don Parry Vice Chairman, Sheils Parry Secretary, Ken Sweetman Treasurer, Lilian Roberts and Dilys Davies Leisure and Activities, Barbara Jones Press Officer.

Members are Graham Davies, Eric Walker, John Edwards, Pat Edwards and Liz Mushin. The committee praised the work of retiring sacretary Graham Davies who gave up the post after many years due to work commitments, They also thanked most sincerely retiring treasurer John Seddon, who volunteered his services many years ago when the committee was desperate! Thank you John and Graham.

REPEMBRANCE SERVICE NOVEMBER 10th. There will be a service as usual at the war memorial at 11am. All denominations are welcome and the poppy wreath will be laid by Don Parry formerly of the Royal Navy, on behalf of Gwernymynydd and Cadola residents.

BINGO. The next bingo session will be at 7.30 on Tuesday 29th October. All welcome as usual.

Xmas Favre. The village centre Xmas Fayre will be on Saturday 7th December at 2pm. will anyone interested in booking a stall phone Sue Elsley on Mold 754221.

New Years Eve. Welcome in the New Year with a disco at the Village Centre, Tickets £3.50 make sure of yours by phoneng Linda Holden on Mold 755725 or Chris Griffiths on Mold 759347.

Bonfire. Grateful thanks to the Senior and Junior Youth Club committee who have volunteered to take over the organisation of the annual Bonfire celebrations from the Show Society. The bonfire will be on Wednesday November 6th, with the usual Best Guy contest and refreshments in the village centre. Junior leader Chris Griffiths is appealing to residents for any old carpets to protect the Centre floor and for everyone to take their burnable rubbish to the bonfire. For information ring Chris on Mold 759347, and thanks once again, for taking up the torch ! Ulive Sweetman.